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My name is Carol Jancar.  I currently reside at 201 Chapple Drive.  My husband and I bought in 

March of 2020 and after a long Covid winter we were able to return in December of 2021.    

Taking an early retirement at the age of 55 in 2017, I had been working as an Operations 

Manager, National Training Co-ordinator, responsible for ensuring safe, effective and efficient 

practices conforming to corporate and local policies.  In my position I was committed to Process 

Improvement Training and procedures including forms, documents and staff training at Brenntag 

Canada. 

I was previously a member of the Board of Directors for the Etobicoke Hockey League; first in 

the position of Secretary and then as Vice President.  I attended monthly meetings, hearings, 

organized the yearly fundraiser, dinner dance with a silent auction.  Generated a monthly 

newsletter for the families in the league to keep them in touch with the various activities going 

on. 

I enjoy working with people in a team environment and am an inclusive and efficient 

communicator.  I consistently strive to foster a supportive and harmonious community.   

My background in implementing and creating procedures for policies and regulations, coupled 

with the ability to handle numerous projects efficiently makes me a strong contributor to a sound 

working environment. 

Prior to retirement I worked for a national chemical distribution company (Brenntag Canada) for 

32 years, moving from Secretary to Product Co-Ordinator, to Site Manager, to Operations 

Manager and retiring as Site Manager / National Training Co-Ordinator. 

Previously I was an Administrative Assistant to the Controller at Irwin Toy Canada. 

Education: High school graduate , Humber College Management Program and various other 

management courses. ISO Certified Auditor, IAPA Certified, and Green Belt in Six Sigma. 

With my previous work and volunteer experiences I feel that I can be an asset to the board of 

directors. 

When not at Pine to Palm in Texas, we spend our time with our family and friends in Stoney 

Creek and on Manitoulin Island, Ontario, Canada.  


